CITY COUNCIL

7:00 P.M.

    


September 18, 2006

Present:
Robert H. Kind


David Gustafson


James P. Kelly


Pat Kelley


Richard DeRosier


Tom Smith, City Administrator


Wayne G. Johnson, City Attorney

Also attending:  Richard Adams, Barb Jonson

Mayor Kind called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

CONSENT AGENDA – Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve the consent agenda item 3 (minutes of August 14 and August 20 budget work sessions and September 5 Council Meeting).  THE MOTION CARRIED
PETITIONS, REQUESTS, & COMMUNICATIONS 

Memo from Officer Gary Weimar recommending a commendation for Officer Ron Jonson for his rapid action on September 13 when he called the fire department to respond to smoke within Mike’s One Stop.

Silver Bay Police Department Officer Activity Summary Report for animal complaints and animals found between 4/1 and 6/30/06.  Council clarified that they would like a log of the animal control officer’s activities.  Atty. Johnson felt the report should include action taken.

DEPARTMENTS – CITY ATTORNEY – DRAFT OF AMENDMENT TO SECTION 1231, TOWERS, OF CITY CODE – Attorney Johnson noted he had incorporated the suggestions from the Planning and Zoning Commission into the amendment.  Council members expressed confusion on whether or not a public hearing was needed by the Planning and Zoning Commission or the Council.  Attorney Johnson said a public hearing was not needed, Council could approve the ordinance change, Planning and Zoning would then set a hearing for a conditional use permit if Richard Adams made application for such a permit.

Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to adopt Resolution 2006-#34, A Resolution adopting City Code Chapter 12, Section 1231 Amendment.
Roll call vote:   Member Gustafson – aye       Member J. Kelly – aye


        Member P. Kelley – naye        Member DeRosier – aye


        Mayor Kind – aye

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED

OLD BUSINESS

PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO PERSONNEL POLICIES RE: VACANCIES – Member P. Kelly felt this amendment gave the go ahead to hire people without advertising the position to the public.  He felt strongly that the public should be informed when a job was available.  He noted that the MacDonald building manager was a position that was not advertised.  Attorney Johnson noted that the Park Board and Utilities Commission had certain statutory authorities which could not be taken away.  Member J. Kelly felt the city should, as much as possible, advertise positions but he felt requiring the city to advertise for all positions, even those that were unique or required special expertise would take away hiring flexibility.  Council agreed to delete part of the language in the draft amendment.

Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelly to approve the amendment to the Personnel Policies, Section 4.1 Vacancies with the understanding the words “or within the authority of a Board, Department, Commission or Committee of the city” would be deleted from the last sentence of the proposed amendment.  THE MOTION CARRIED
PROPOSAL FOR PART-TIME ASST. STENOGRAPHER – Council had a summary of the current part time stenographer’s hours worked for the past several years.  Mr. Smith noted the full time office staff had been increased from three to four persons several years ago with a resulting decrease in the hours worked by the current part time stenographer.  Member J. Kelly felt even if an assistant was hired, existing office staff should cover for the stenographer when possible.

Motion Gustafson, second J. Kelly to recommend looking for an asst. part-time stenographer to work when the current stenographer is not available.  Anyone hired as asst. part-time stenographer would have no hiring preference if a full time position became available.  THE MOTION CARRIED.   

Mr. Smith will contact the League of MN Cities regarding current wage scales.

INVESTMENT POLICY – Council made minor modifications to the sections on delegation of authority and reporting in the draft policy.

Motion Gustafson, second J. Kelly to adopt the Investment Policy for the City as modified.  THE MOTION CARRIED
NEW BUSINESS – MARY MACDONALD BUILDING DISCUSSION - Considering the upcoming expenses for heating, windows, doors, etc. at Mary MacDonald, Member P. Kelley wondered if it would be in the best interest of the City to look for a buyer for the building.  Member J. Kelly said usage of the building was getting better.  He felt the building was a good investment for the city right now and should be given a chance to grow.

Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve payment of $68,680.04 unpaid claims and $63,224.00 paid claims as presented.  THE MOTION CARRIED
Motion DeRosier, second P. Kelley to adjourn at 8:17 p.m.  THE MOTION CARRIED


Minutes taken by Betty Oslund

__________________________
_________________________ 

Robert H. Kind, Mayor
Tom Smith, City Administrator

